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KANAHOOKA HIGH SCHOOL IS A PROUD MEMBER OF THE DAPTO LEARNING COMMUNITY 

Reminder: School Visitors  
All visitors to the school are required to sign 
in at the Front Office on arrival. This is a 
Work, Health and Safety requirement. 

Year 11 Reports 
Year 11 Semester 2 Reports will be handed 
out on Tuesday 20 November during Period 5. 

Citizenship 2012 
Congratulations to the students who met the         
criteria for the Citizenship Award. It was      
created to recognise the students who       
consistently do the right thing and is not        
connected to the merit system. 

The criteria are: 
Good attendance with absences explained 
within the required time (7 days) 

Speak courteously to staff and students 
Follow instructions 
Demonstrate good behaviour and follow 
the conduct code 
Good homework and assignment record 
Participate in an extra-curricular activity 

These students are offered a subsidised trip 
to Jamberoo Action Park to reward their good 
efforts. This year’s Citizenship excursion is 
being held on Monday 10 December. 

Notes and money need to be returned by 
Friday 23 November as tickets and buses 
need to be ordered.  

Thank you to the P&C for further subsidising 
the trip for these deserving students. It has 
been running for over 10 years and it is nice 
to be able to recognise the efforts of students 
in a different way. 

It is also nice to see the importance some 
students place on this recognition. To those 
who were unsuccessful this year I urge you to 
try again next year. 

Please see Mrs Sutherland if there are any             
problems. 

Mrs Sutherland 

Kanahooka High School's 
Value of Responsibility 
The expectation of Kanahooka High School            
students is to be responsible members of the 
school community. 

Students can demonstrate responsibility by           
following class rules and procedures. 
When students do this they are able to focus 
on their learning, allow others to learn and 
allow the teacher to teach. All students are 
able to engage in the lessons in classrooms 
that are quality learning environments.  

Students can make teachers and families 
proud of their achievements. 

Mrs K O'Sullivan, Deputy Principal   

Modified Education Program 
Congratulations to Karlee Hattenfels and          
Amy Johnston from the Modified Education 
Program who have completed their HSC         
exams and finished Year 12.  

The two students enrolled in MEP at the         
beginning of the year and found that the  
program was a great alternative to              
mainstream schooling in meeting their            
educational needs. Both students worked hard 
to meet all the Year 12 course requirements 
by completing Karabar Distance Education 
work.  

The team from MEP wish Karlee, Amy and all 

other Year 12 students all the best for the 
future, and to enjoy a well deserved 
break...and no more exams! 

Year 5 Science 
Budding future scientists from Hayes Park and 
Lakelands PS were treated to a fun morning 
of experiments on Wednesday as part of KHS’          
Transition Program for Year 5.  

Chemistry was the hot topic this week as the    
students experimented with mixtures and          
compounds, managing to make giant,          

colourful blobs of flubber and some tasty        
sherbet.  

These budding scientists will have the chance 
to put their new found knowledge to good 
work at the end of the year in the first annual 

challenge shield. 

Statements of Outstanding 
Fees 
Statements of Outstanding Fees have been 
posted home. As the year is quickly drawing 
to an end we would appreciate the payment 
of all outstanding monies at your earliest  
convenience.  

Should you require assistance with the       
payment of fees, then please collect a Student 
Assistance Form from the front office. The 
school has limited funds to assist families in 
financial hardship. 

Mrs J Roddan 

Are your details up to date? 
Have you moved or changed phone numbers? Please inform the front office with any changes in your living situation so we can contact you if 
the need arises.  Please fill in the details on the slip below and return it to the office or contact the school on 4261 4011. 

STUDENT  DETAILS  

Student’s Name: ________________________________________________________________________________________ Year: _______ 

Address: ___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent/Carer Home Phone: _________________________ Work: _________________________ Mobile:______________________________ 

Emergency Contact 1:  ____________________________________________________  Phone: _____________________________________ 

Emergency Contact 2: _____________________________________________________ Phone: _____________________________________ 

Parent/Carer Name: ___________________________________________Parent/Carer Signature:_____________________________________ 

School Start & Finish Times  

Monday    8:30am - 2:40pm 
Tues, Wed and Fri      8:30am - 2:30pm 
Thursday - Sport day  8:30am - 2:20pm 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Thursday 29 November 
Year 11 Advanced & Standard         
English Excursion  

Friday 30 November 
SRE Christmas Seminar 
V8 Super Cars Excursion 

 
 

SVDP Breakfast Club every Tuesday 

at 7.30am in Room 703 



Canteen Uniform 
Prices 

White Polo $15.00 

White Blouse $15.00 

Jumper (Fleecy) $20.00 

Jacket $30.00 

Sports Shirt $30.00 

Sports Shorts $16.00 

 

 
 

TVET – Primary           
Industries at               
Yallah Campus  

This is a practical, hands on course that provides 
training in a recognised skills shortage area.  
This course is completed in Year 11 and 12 and 
counts towards your HSC units and ATAR.  
For more information contact your school TVET 
Co-ordinator or Careers Adviser. Alternatively 
contact Peter Huk at TAFE Illawarra on              
4221 8920 or via email at  
Peter.Huk@det.nsw.edu.au  
Subject areas include:  

Livestock Health and Welfare  

Pastures  

Birthing Duties  
Basic Fencing  

Applying Chemicals Under Supervision  

Feeding Livestock  
Workplace Health and Safety  

Weather Observation  

Machinery operation  
Soils  

Working in industry.  
 

 

THE LATEST 
NEWS FROM CSU  
You + CSU = $20,000 

Entries are now open for Charles Sturt            
University’s ‘You + CSU’ competition, which gives 
school leavers a chance to win $20,000 towards 
the cost of study at the University. 

All you have to do is upload a video describing 
what your ultimate CSU experience would be like 
and you could pocket the $20,000 and land a 
role as CSU’s Digital Ambassador for 2013. 

Entry is open to all Australian school leavers and 
TAFE graduates from 2010, 2011 or 2012 who 
intend to begin their first university degree,         
full-time, on campus at CSU next year. 

More details are available at www.csu.edu.au/
experience and entries are open until December 
9, so grab your camera or smartphone and start 
shooting! 

School leavers curious about what life on a CSU 
campus is really like can log in via 
www.facebook.com/csufuture and ask current 
students about their own experiences. 

All the information will remain on the page for 
others to read in future, so your questions could 
soon be helping other future students get a feel 
for the CSU experience too. 

But Facebook is just one of the ways you can 
connect with CSU… you can find us on Twitter 
(@CharlesSturtUni) and the web (CSU.edu.au) or 
you can call us on 1800 334 733. 

For all inquiries about Charles Sturt University 
courses, please contact:  
T: 1800 334 733  
F: (02) 6338 6001  
E: inquiry@csu.edu.au  
W: www.csu.edu.au 

 

Old School Uniforms 
As the weather gets warmer and you don’t 
know what to do with school uniforms your 

child has outgrown. 

Why not donate them to the school              
clothing pool?  

Please drop off clean clothes to the               
Front Office. 

Informatics - more 
than just information.  

 
You’re Invited 

Date: Thurs 29 November 2012 
Time: 2.00pm - 4.00pm 
Venue: SMART, Building 6,  
 University of Wollongong 

Come and discover why Informatics at UOW is 
for you. 

Come and enjoy free popcorn, fairy floss, 

and roving performers in the sideshow alley. 

Discover the Mobile Computing Program, the 

first of its kind. 

See and hear from a variety of industry 
speakers, demonstrations and displays from 
students. 

Provided free for your enjoyment in the             
world-class research and training centre, SMART 
Infrastructure Facility at the University of            
Wollongong campus. 

Register Online at www.uow.edu.au/informatics/
openday  

More information please contact our Enquiry 
Centre team any time. 

Email informatics_enquiries@uow.edu.au or Call 
us on 4221 3606. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

CAREERS CORNER 130th Anniversary  
of  

Woonona Public School  
 

Friday 30 November 2012  

11:00 am at 

Woonona Public School  

Past students, former staff members and 

parents are invited to join us to celebrate 

130 years of public education at Woonona 

Public School.  

There will be a short ceremony in the Hall 

at 11:00am, followed by current students 

demonstrating ‘old-fashioned’ games, 

photo displays and classroom visits.  

A light lunch and refreshments will be 

available. If you are able to attend please 

reply for catering purposes.  

Phone: 4284 4316 Fax: 4283 4216  

Email: woonona-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  


